
PARISH MEMBERSHIP:  Membership includes active 
participation in the sacramental life of the Church, involvement in 
the activities of the faith community and financial support of the 
parish.  New members are welcome to register by calling the parish 
office. 
BAPTISM:  Parents must attend the Pre-Baptism Program.  Call 
the parish office for a copy of the program schedule and to 
schedule your child’s baptism.   

MARRIAGE:  One party must be a registered parishioner and 
actively involved for one year before scheduling a wedding.  Please 
call the parish office at least six months prior to the proposed date 
of marriage.  No date can be set before the first interview with the 
priest has been completed. 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK:  Please phone the parish office 
immediately if a loved one is sick or hospitalized. 

Coordinators: 
 Fran Greathouse ........................... 814-425-2549 
 Carole Jones ................................. 814-789-2881 
Prayer Requests: 
 Bob & Denise Schoenfeldt ........... 814-333-8464 
 Julia Hovis .................................... 814-657-3265 
Visitation: 
 Carole Jones (cards) ..................... 814-789-2881 
 Joanne Froella (cards) .................. 814-425-3645 
 Pam Garofola (cards).................... 814-720-8190 
 Connie Molli (visits/telephone) .... 814-967-3813 
 Judy Shonnard (visits) .................. 814-758-1169 
 Sharon Boughner (telephone) ....... 814-425-8284 
Ministry of Welcome: 
 Garold Molli ................................. 814-967-3813 
 Rosanne Chamberlain................... 814-374-4026 
Elizabeth Ministry: 
 Joanne Froella .............................. 814-425-3645 
 Carol Barickman .......................... 814-789-3814 
 

Transportation: 
 Jennifer Mitchell .......................... 412-965-2141 
 Bob Robinson (to church) ............ 814-282-3673 
 Beth Bryan (errands) .................... 814-671-3335 
Services to the Bereaved: 
 Kay Hotchkiss (Mass) .................. 814-425-3933 
 Mary Ann Francic (Mass) ............ 724-452-4492 
 Kitty Jehn (Dinner) ...................... 814-425-8282 
 Cathy Kalinowski (Dinner) .......... 814-425-2484 
 Rita Bogardus  (Dinner) ............... 814-789-2679 
 Joyce Tarr (Follow up) ................. 814-671-1009 
Emergency Home Care: 
 Mary Beth Coyle (Meals) ............. 814-350-6218 
 Amy Mercier (Meals) ................... 814-795-0052 
 Chris Ploski (Odd Jobs)................ 814-282-7635 
 Shannon Ploski (Odd Jobs) .......... 814-282-7634 
 Dave Wolff (Odd Jobs) ................ 814-573-6260 
 Mary Everitt (Respite Care) ......... 814-853-0599 

 

OUR LADY OF LOURDES 
CHURCH 

251 S. Franklin St., Cochranton, PA 16314 
(GPS only; send mail to the parish office) 

 

Liturgies: 
Sunday  8:00am 

 

Confessions: 
By appointment 

SAINT HIPPOLYTE 
CHURCH 

26012 N. Frenchtown Rd., Guys Mills PA 16327 
(GPS only; send mail to the parish office) 

 

Liturgies: 
Sunday  11:00am 

 

Confessions: 
By appointment 

IT IS THE MISSION OF SAINT HIPPOLYTE AND OUR LADY OF LOURDES TO FULLY, CONSCIOUSLY, AND 
ACTIVELY GROW AS A FAMILY CENTERED IN CHRIST MINISTERING TO THE ENTIRE CHRISTIAN COMMUNITY. 

Weekly Liturgy Schedule 
 

 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 24, SAINT ANTHONY MARY CLARET 
8:30am SH Communion Service 

 
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 25, WEEKDAY 

 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 26, WEEKDAY 

 
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 27, WEEKDAY 

 
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 28, SAINTS SIMON AND JUDE 

8:30am  OLL  Communion Service 
 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 29, WEEKDAY 
 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 30, THIRTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 8:00am  OLL  LeeAnn Leech (Joanne Froella) 

11:00am  SH  Patricia Snyder (Don & Carol Graham) 

HELPING HANDS 

Read the parish bulletin online at www.sainthippolytechurch.com 

The Thirtieth 
Sunday in 

Ordinary Time 
 
 

October 23, 2022 

Pastor 
Rev. Jeffrey J. Lucas 

Faith Formation Coordinator 
Joyce Tarr   814-671-1009 
Administrative Assistant 

Desiree Wagner  
Director of Music Ministries 

Darcie Schoenfeldt-White 
 

Parish Office 
25997 State Highway 27, Guys Mills, PA  16327 
Phone:  (814) 789-2022          Fax:  814-789-2025 

Email: office@sainthippolytechurch.com 
www.sainthippolytechurch.com 

Office Hours: Monday-Friday, 9:00am-4:00pm 
 

St. Hippolyte Social Hall:  814-789-4533 
Our Lady of Lourdes Social Hall:  814-425-7550 



THE SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION  
is offered in our parish 10 minutes prior to and 
immediately following the Sunday Masses.  Confession 
is also offered at The Epiphany of the Lord Parish, Saint 
Agatha Church (353 Pine Street, Meadville) on 
Saturdays at 8:30am and 3:00pm.  To schedule an 
appointment with Father Jeffrey Lucas or Father Joseph 
Petrone, call 814-336-1112. 
 

EVENTS THIS WEEK 
Today         Parish Family Retreat—No Faith Formation 
Monday  9:15am Small Group Bible Study at SH 
Tuesday  7:00pm Choir at  OLL 
Wednesday  
Thursday 9:00am Gardening Group at OLL 
Friday  9:30am CHJ Small Group Retreat at OLL 
Saturday   
Sunday   Faith Formation Grades PS-9 
             12:00pm Edge Parent Component Session at SH 

COMING EVENTS 
Nov. 1 All Saints Day—a holy day of obligation 
Nov. 1 Rosary at OLL  6:30pm 
Nov. 1 Reverse Raffle Prize sorting at SH  7:00pm 
Nov. 2 All Souls Day 
Nov. 2 Le Nom du Pere Society meeting at SH  7:00pm 
 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
TODAY: Sir 35:12-14, 16-18/2 Tm 4:6-8, 16-18/Lk 18:9-14 
MONDAY: Eph 4:32—5:8/Lk 13:10-17 
TUESDAY: Eph 5:21-33/Lk 13:18-21 
WEDNESDAY: Eph 6:1-9/Lk 13:22-30 
THURSDAY: Eph 6:10-20/Lk 13:31-35 
FRIDAY: Eph 2:19-22/Lk 6:12-16 
SATURDAY: Phil 1:18b-26/Lk 14:1, 7-11 
SUNDAY: Wis 11:22—12:2/2 Thes 1:11—2:2/Lk 19:1-10 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Oct. 24: Maxx Anthony, Brady Rynd, John Shetler 
Oct. 26: Erin  Honard 
Oct. 27: Mariann Bender, Shannon Wolff 
Oct. 30: Brandon Shetler 
 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 
Oct. 25: Joshua & Adrianna Holben 
Oct. 28: Rich & Evie Neville 
Oct. 29: Jeff & Louri Harry 
 

QUESTION OF THE WEEK 
Suggested text for faith sharing: Today’s Gospel 
Adults – This Gospel reading suggests that we approach God and 
each other with humility.  What does this mean, in practical terms?  
How do we “humble” ourselves?  What does that mean? 
Youth – Good knows when we are doing things just for show, and 
when they come from the goodness of our heart.  When have you 
caught yourself doing something just to be more popular or liked?  
How does it feel to do something that you know is good and just? 
Children – Jesus teaches us to be humble—but what does that 
mean?  How do you show you are humble? 

lifelongcatechesis.osv.com 

SACRIFICIAL GIVING 
Our gifts given in thanksgiving for what 

we have already received. 
       SH   OLL 
Offertory last week:  $1,393   $  959 
envelopes used:     39     35 
 

Building Fund last week: $  530   $  150  
envelopes used:     16     14 
 

Catholic Services Appeal 2022: 
Diocesan Assessment:  $27,598 
# of Gifts/Pledges:  102 
Pledged:  $35,483   Received:  $30,303 
 
 

Thanks for your generosity and dedication. 

HELPING HANDS PRAYER:   Only the 
humble prayer, O God, pierces the heavens and comes 
into your presence.  Silence our prayer when our words 
praise ourselves.  Turn your ears from our cry when our 
hearts judge our neighbor.  Place always on our lips the 
prayer of the publican: “O God, be merciful to us who 
are sinners!”  We ask this through our Lord Jesus 
Christ, your Son, who lives and reigns with you in the 
unity of the Holy Spirit, God for ever and ever.  Amen. 
 

INTERESTED IN ATTENDING A 
CURSILLO WEEKEND or NEED 
MORE INFO?  Pick up a brochure in the 
church vestibule or call Carl and Kay Hotchkiss at 
814-425-3933.   
 

LOOKING FOR 
RESOURCES FOR 
YOUR FAMILY? 
Discover why families 
always matter at: 
http://www.eriercd.org/fam.htm 
 

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK:   
Saint Hippolyte/Our Lady of 

Lourdes Roman Catholic Church 

Contact the parish office for bulletin announcements.  The deadline for submitting information to be included in the parish bulletin is Monday at noon. 
To avoid confusion, information should be submitted in writing. 

O God, 
be merciful 

to me a sinner. 



There are no Faith Formation Classes today so 
that the students may participate in the Parish 
Family Retreat.  Classes will resume as scheduled 
next Sunday. 
 

Next Sunday we will honor those who have 
passed away since last year’s remembrance.  Our 
annual candle procession will take place during both 
Masses.  This year we honor and remember the 
following parishioners: 

Eugene Sas, Nancy Musser, Regina Merritt,  
Marie Nahay, Katherine Mattis, Harry Semler,  

Lee Ann Leech 
 

The date of our Helping Hands Sign-up has been 
moved to Sunday, November 13.  Helping Hands 
is our Parish Care and Concern Ministry.  
Parishioners (or anyone who would like to help) will 
be asked to sign up for one or more of the 
opportunities that offer support and help to fellow 
parishioners as well as members of the local 
community.  Opportunities are available in the 
following areas:  Prayer, Visitation, Welcoming, 
Elizabeth Ministry, Transportation, Services to the 
Bereaved and Emergency Home Care.  More details 
will be provided on November 6. 
 

Le Nom du Pere Society would like to thank all 
who supported last Sunday’s Chicken & Biscuit 
Dinner!  Thank you to those who donated desserts, 
to the workers who helped in any way, and to those 
who came and enjoyed the delicious meal that was 
prepared.  The profit of $830 helped to cover 
LNDP’s share of the Catholic Youth Bibles for our  
students in grades 6, 7, 8 and 9 that were recently 
gifted to the students by the Family Society and Le 
Nom du Pere Society. 
 

The Diocese of Erie has launched its 2022 digital 
voter’s guide, designed to educate people about the 
church’s position on a variety of topics. The site 
includes a document with public positions of 
candidates in the gubernatorial and senate races 
prepared by the Pennsylvania Catholic Conference. 
Visit the site at www.eriercd.org/election2022.html. 
 

Thank you to our generous 
volunteers who recently painted 
the restrooms and social hall 
lobby at Saint Hippolyte, 
including the many hours of prep 
which preceded the actual painting.  We won’t 
mention any names so that we don’t miss anyone — 
but know that you are all greatly appreciated!  
Thank you also to Le Nom du Pere Society for 
covering the costs related to this project. 

WHOLE COMMUNITY CATECHESIS 
 

Traditionally in our parish, we have prayed the 
Rosary before Sunday Mass during the months of 
October and May.  For some time now, our Parish 
has been praying the Rosary every month, before our 
Sunday Masses and following the weekday 
Communion Services. The Rosary is also a powerful 
prayer for us to use alone on a daily basis.  
 
 THE ROSARY is a prayer based on the 
repetition of the Lord’s Prayer, the Hail Mary, and 
the Glory Be.  During its recitation, the believer 
reflects upon the birth, life, death, and glory of Jesus 
Christ and the role of Mary.  A chain of beads 
resembling a garland of roses gave the Rosary its 
name.  The beads are not essential to the prayer, but 
they help count through fifty Hail Marys (five 
decades).  The recitation of the traditional fifteen 
decades permitted unlettered  Christians to imitate 
more simply the monastic practice of reciting all 150 
psalms in weekly prayer. 
 In addition to meditation, the Rosary leads to 
petition.  It implores Mary’s intercession in bringing 
our prayers to  God.  As she won the cooperation of 
Jesus at the wedding feast at Cana, so we ask her to 
bring our needs to the Holy One of God. 
 The precise origins of the Rosary are obscure, 
but it probably formed in imitation of meditative 
practices of Islam and after the Christian desire for 
prayer in a language more easily understood than the 
Latin of the Mass.  Its popularity increased after the 
fifteenth century due to the zealous encouragement of 
the followers of St. Dominic, who believed the 
Blessed Virgin had miraculously given the Rosary to 
him.  Because believers who attended Mass at that 
time had less to say, do, or see compared with today, 
the recitation of the Rosary during Mass became a 
popular Catholic devotion much encouraged by 
religious educators.  This was an honored custom for 
many centuries.  The popes of the Church have 
continually cultivated the Rosary as part of the 
faithful’s private devotion and especially in family 
prayer.  Many Catholics recite it privately or in 
groups before Mass.   The liturgy for the dead calls 
for a vigil service of Scripture readings on the night 
before the funeral, but many parishes replace it with 
the Rosary, even though the rubrics make no such 
provision. 
 Today we are encouraged to participate in the 
Mass and to pray the Rosary apart from the 
Eucharist. 
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